MINUTES OF SPECIAL MEETING OF THE BOARD OF PARKS AND RECREATION HELD IN THE PARK BOARD OFFICE ON THURSDAY, JULY 11, 1996 AT 5:30 P.M.

PRESENT: Chair

- David Chesman

Vice-Chair - Alan Fetherstonhaugh Commissioners - Allan DeGenova

- Tim Louis

- Donna Morgan

General Manager - Vic Kondrosky A/Director, Recreation - Joslin Kobylka Arts & Multiculturalism - Susan Gordon

DELEGATION

Stanley Park Causeway

Mr. Tom Nichols, President, Save Our Parkland Association, stated that the selection process for the Lions Gate Bridge improvement alternatives is still being conducted by the Ministry of Highways. His Association is very concerned that one of the alternatives includes widening the causeway through Stanley Park. He requested the Board to send a clear message to the Province that widening of the causeway wouldn't be acceptable.

The Chair indicated that the appropriate time for the Board to make such a resolution would be at their next regular meeting (July 22, 1996).